
 

    

 
Ministry of Education and Child Care 
Service and Technology Division 
 

Mailing Address: 
PO Box 9886, Stn Prov Govt, 
Victoria BC V8W9T6 

Telephone:  250 886-6620 
 

 

June 7, 2022 
Ref: 252923 

 
Michel St-Amant, Superintendent  
Board of Education 
School District No. 93 (Conseil scolaire francophone) 
Email: michel_stamant@csf.bc.ca 
 
Louis-Philippe Surprenant, Principal 
École Virtuelle 
Email: louisphilippe_surprenant@csf.bc.ca 

 

 
 
 

RE: Provincial Online Learning School Notification  
 
Dear Superintendent and Principal(s), 
 
On behalf of the Ministry of Education and Child Care, thank you for submitting your 
Expression of Interest (EOI) to become a Provincial Online Learning School (POLS-public). 
Each EOI was assessed independently by a review panel.  
 
I am pleased to notify you that after careful consideration of your submission, the Ministry 
would like to invite your school district to continue with the POLS process. Congratulations, 
you are a successful POLS-public candidate. 
 
The Ministry will host a meeting on June 13 to provide information about next steps and to 
answer any questions you might have about Ministerial Agreements, policy and procedures, 
and the Accountability and Quality Assurance (AQA) framework. A formal announcement of 
POLS will take place in January 2023 after Ministerial Agreements have been signed. 
 
Please put a placeholder in your calendar for June 13, 9:30–10:30 am. A Zoom meeting 
invite will follow. 
 
Sincerely,  
 
 
 
 
Eleanor Liddy 
Assistant Deputy Minister 
Services & Technology Division 
Ministry of Education and Child Care 

PC: Sophia Palahicky, Executive Director, Online Learning and Educational Resource 


